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Mustang of the Month 

Lori & Tom & 

Stephanie 

Rochefort 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Don’t forget the following club 

events this month: 

Wicked Fabrication Tour 

As well as the Board,Car Show, and Gen. 
Club Meetings and Friday Night Dinner 
Out 

See Calendar 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! Too much fun for one page. See more inside. 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

November is Club 

Elections Time: 

If you are interested 

in running for any 

office or director 

position, please let 

Heidi know so we 

can get you on the 

ballot. 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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I 
 know that I have said it before, but thanks to the car show committee and 

Charlene’s leadership for making the show run like a well oiled machine, or 

a well cared for Mustang.  

Thank you to all the participants that come each year and 

support our show and through that, our charities. And to the 

charities that do what they do for the communities that need 

them. 

Thank you to our sponsors who you will see listed at the end of 

this newsletter. Without their help, our awards, show shirts, and 

the very location would not be nearly as nice. 

There is an expression in business and education that “good is the enemy of 

great.” (Jim Collins’ book, Good to Great) No annual event is ever complete 

until you look at what the preparation was, how the event played out, and what 

can be done to improve it next year. This will be the last step for this year and 

the first for next. That is how the cycle works. By the way, the wrap-up/pre-

planning meeting will be at 7pm at the Geise’s (6pm for board). Wait, that’s my 

house! I need to start cleaning. 

I also want to share a few of the things I saw. 

 I got a pair of earrings from a man who made them in honor of his wife who recently 

passed away. I hardly know him but he did this for her and brought her car. 

 A person came and helped load the truck who could barely talk as he goes through 

radiation treatment and another one came and helped where he could regardless 

of his recovery from chemo and radiation treatments. 

 A woman so happy to be there, stopped me every time I saw her (more than once) 

and said how great it was to be at the show and see all the cool cars. She had 

someone else bring her as she can’t always drive herself in her Mustang. 

 I saw at least 7 people helping where they could, regardless of the pain they were 

in, as they moved on scooters or with aid or limping because of knee, hip, back, or 

foot problems. 

 I saw a family who brought 2 cars, were parked on opposite ends, and were walk-

ing in a line back-and-forth between them. Dad told me “we are the duck family, 

mom in front, ducklings behind and poppa duck bringing up the rear.” He laughed 

as he marched by. 

 I walked Sister Pat to her car and she wanted to know what kind of cars each were 

and kept telling me the others (at St Francis House) were going to be jealous. I 

think she really wanted to sit in Burt’s Saleen. 

 

(I know it is long but please read on) 

  President’s Message 

2018 Board 

Officers 

President—Heidi Geise 

 (253) 863-1850 

Vice President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

Directors  

Butch Blodgett (206) 858-1045 

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Hank Deck  

Harley Edwards (253) 926-0766 

Past President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Car Show Chairperson—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman  

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Tech Coordinators 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

Sam Olson - 
mr.sam.olson@gmail.com 

Nov. 3rd - Planning for 2019: Got an idea for our 

FNDO or Cruise Lists? Get it to Heidi by the October 

16th meeting. 
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As I walked around taking photos, one of my goals was to try to tell the “show story.” The story of relation-

ships (new and old), talking about cars, huddles around the engine or the new paint or the meticulous detail-

ing. The story of the conversations about the passion we have for our Mustangs and Fords. And you should 

have seen the faces of the young children when they found out there was a ballot just for them and when 

they got their special goodie bags for turning them in. I am told that the smiles “out shown the sun...and one 

girl almost did a cartwheel.” That is one way we connect with the youth! 

I saw people dancing, laughing, relaxing, and enjoying the sites around them, people and mechanical. 

Was everything perfect? No. Nothing typically is. We learn and improve and work together to make things 

better. Like the story of the Mustang! Does the 2018/19 look and sound like the 1964 1/2? I think not! Some 

modifications work and some don’t but without trying we wouldn’t know, would we? 

I have some quotes that I try to live by (not always successfully but I try) - “MAKE IT A GREAT 

DAY!”  (instead of “have a great day”) and “I am in charge of how I feel and today I choose happiness.” 

These came to mind as I walked around and observed, talked to people, and took photos. It seemed many 

were living by those messages.  

Did I reach my photographic goal? You will have to be the judge of that. What I can tell you is 

that it is the stories above and the photos and the passion that I saw that I will take away. 

Those are my chosen memories of this year’s car show. 

Life is always an adventure…… 

Let’s enjoy the  ride together 

Heidi Geise 

PCMC President 

“Be somebody who 

makes everybody feel 

like a somebody.”  

Hplyrikz.com 

  President’s Message (continued) 

Shout out to a member! 

I want to give a shout out to Chuck Botsford who at the 

Port Orchard show, pulled out of the long line to help a 

young man whose Mustang went dead. Even though it 

was a bigger problem then a jump could fix (electrical 

went out completely while he was in line), Chuck took 

the time to provide some help and probably some emo-

tional support. 

THANK YOU, CHUCK! 

Did you see someone doing 

something that you believe de-

serves a shout out?  

 Something “above and be-

yond”?  

 Something kind to help some-

one out, maybe they knew 

them or maybe not?  

 Something they did not ex-

pecting recognition for? 

Let me know!  

 Don’t know the names?  

 Tell the story. 

Random Acts of Kindness! 
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$100 

$200 

$300 

$400 

$500 

Charity Involvement 

2018 Charity Running Total  

Cash  

Dona-

tions 

$72.75 EFN (April) 6200 lbs. of 

frozen carrots 

Ford Pea-

nut Butter 

(April/May) 

324 lbs. 

Back-

packs & 

school 

supplies

(Aug) 

Total Value—

$990 (37 

bags /

supplies) and 

$360 in cash 

EFN (Oct)  Coloring 

Books & 

Crayons

(Feb) 

65 books and box-

es of crayons 

Toys for 

Santa’s 

Castle 

(July) 

About $150 

worth of toys, 

$200 in cash 

& 4 gift cards 

Pet Food 

for Local 

Shelters

(May) 

270 lbs + $10 TEARS 

Foundation 

Donated back our 

$100 club partici-

pation award 

Show 

50/50 

$494 from 

raffle and 

$516 addi-

tional dona-

tions 

    

$37.00 

50/50 Raffle 

 

50/50 tickets for 2018 are on sale NOW. You can purchase 

the winning ticket from Missy Willert at any club event.  

Half will go to a club member in December and half goes 

to Santa’s Castle. 

 

Goal: $500.00  Currently: $37.00 

“The unselfish effort to 

bring cheer to others will 

be the beginning of a 

happier life for ourselves.” 

Helen Keller 

Charities at the Car Show 

People really stepped up to offer help for those in 

need. You can see the totals above. 

Caring for Kids and St 

Francis House were 2 

very happy organiza-

tions. 
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Call to Order – Heidi Geise, president 

Welcome Visitors and Members 

Approval of June’s General Meeting Minutes 

1st Hank Deck, 2nd Robert King, Membership Accepted and 

Approved. 

Committee Reports  

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman – Pierce County Mus-

tang Club currently has 116 memberships, 193 people. PCMC 

ended 2017 with 116 memberships. We have 2 new members. 

MCA Report – Nancy Freeman – PCMC has been awarded the 

MCA 2017 President’s Award. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

 Car Show – Revenue – Pre-Registrations, Day of 

Registrations, T-shirts, Raffle, Petty                          

Cash/Raffle Expense 

                    Expenses – T-shirts, Raffle Prizes, Rental 

Truck & Gas, Awards, Volunteer Refreshments, Sponsor/

Volunteers Thank You, Miscellaneous  

 Club – Revenue – Membership Dues, General Raffle, 

Donation, Pass Through Funds, Merchandize, Car Show 

                        Expenses – License, Merchandize, Postage, 

Entertainment, Club Supplies, Club Picnic, Car Show 

1st Hank Deck, 2nd Paul Geise, Membership Accepted and 

Approved 

Board Report – Missy Willert – The Board discussed the up-

coming elections, all positions are wide open. If you decide to 

run for a position you need to commit to 2 meetings a month. 

Car Show –Charlene Rivera – – Good day, did not make as much 

as last year due to low show shirts sales. Raffle was outstanding, made 

more than we have before. We had 173 cars – good turn out. Had 

some parking, ballot counting, and raffle winner pick issues. Diane from 

Caring for Kids and Sister Pat from St. Francis House were both at the 

show – the backpack drive and the 50/50 exceeded last year. We still 

have some show shirts. They are available for purchase at the General 

Meeting and Club Picnic. Thank You cards, letters, and plaques are 

being handed out. If you would like more details from the show, the next 

car show meeting is at Paul & Heidi Geise on September 11 @ 7pm. 

Thank you to all who helped. 

Old Business 

Rainier High School Homecoming – Charlene Rivera – If you are 

able to help on September 21 at 7pm please let Charlene know. We are 

in need of at least 5 cars. 

Let’s Eat Out Fundraiser at The Old Spaghetti Factory – Charlene 

Rivera – PCMC will earn 15% of every check from those who share the 

flyer. Dinner is October 11th between 5 and 7 pm. 

Planning Meeting – Heidi Geise – We have a questionnaire asking for 

any and all cruise ideas, Friday Night Dinner places. The Planning 

Meeting is on November 3 from 11 to 1 at Griot’s. Bring your ideas. 

Please turn the questionnaire in to Hank or Heidi. 

Glass Blowing at Tacoma Glass – Missy Willert – Join PCMC 

on October 13 from 8:30 to 11:30 for glass blowing. The cost is 

$70 plus tax, due at September General Meeting. You needed 

to RSVP at the meeting. 

PCMC Club Picnic – Charlene Rivera – Join PCMC members 

on August 26th at Frontier Park in Graham. Please bring your 

favorite side dish to share. The Club will supply fried chicken, 

lemonade, water, and ice tea. There will be Slow Drags and a 

Blind Driver Obstacle Course for the adults and a Bounce 

House for the kids. 

New Business 

Fantasy Lights – Nancy Freeman – We are planning an even-

ing to drive through the lights at Spanaway Park. More info to 

come. 

Santa Parade – Missy Willert – If you are interested in being 

part of the Sumner/Puyallup Santa Parade, we need to know. 

Please sign up with Missy. More info to come. 

Upcoming Events – Missy Willert  

Job’s Daughter’s Show 

Sun County Mustang Show in Yakima 

September Friday Night Dinner – Ben Dew’s 

Ponies in the Park in Lacey 

Wicked Fabrication 

Let’s Eat Out Fundraiser at The Old Spaghetti Factory 

Treasure Hunt 

Friday Night Dinner – Round Table Pizza at 7:30 pm 

Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to Tom & Lori 

Rochefort and their string of Ponies. 

Adjourned - Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

 

 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—Aug 21st Meeting 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $8.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES—September 

 

Alice Cline     1993 

Pete & Nancy Freeman     1999 

Monika Kirkland     2004 

Sandra Smith     2005 

Mark & Linda Arsenault     2006 

Matt, Kassandra & Jaekub Sparkmon     2009 

Paul & LaVonne Youngedyk     2012 

Mike & Lynda Rasmussen     2012 

Tom Weather & Jacque Vote     2017 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF August 31, 2018 

117 Member #s — 195 Members  

In the spirit of fun, community, and education, we are a social group promot-

ing a stronger fellowship through cruises, shows, and charity involvement for 

our members and local communities. Additionally, we support the preserva-

tion and maintenance of all Mustang and Ford Motor products.  

Purpose Statement 

Among Our Own—In Our Thoughts: 

 Margie Deck—keep your spirits up. It will get figured out. 

 Lee Windh as he recovers from treatments. 

 George Ftikas as he continues to fight the good fight. 

 Guy Devivo who, although not a member, is a great support to 
us from Griot’s and recently got married! Congratulations! 
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Mustang of the Month 

Tom & Lori & Stephani Rochefort 

1966 Dark Green Coupe, 2012 Competition Orange Boss 302, and a 

2012 Grabber Blue Coupe 

New Members 

Allan & Courtney Lawson 

Puyallup 

2015 Wimbledon White Coupe 

2015 Black 
Coupe 

 

 

 

John & Cathy Rainier 

Lakewood 

1996 Red Convertible 

 

Matt & Emma Dineen 

Graham 

2002 White GT and 1965 Coupe (color TBD) 

I found 

my first 

Mustang 

a 1966 

dark 

green with 

black vinyl 

top in 2010. It has never let me down but I felt I 

wanted something more 

reliable for longer cruises.  

So Lori and I bought the 

2012 Competition Orange 

Boss 302 on new years 

eve 2012. 

Then for a little more comfort the 2014 Grabber 

Blue MCA edition in late 2013.  

Look what 

member Bill 

Fowler won in 

Kent! 

Thanks Robert 

King for the photo. 

New members, 

this is how you 

clean a car. Ask 

Nancy Freeman. 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

Parts and Autos For Sale 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

GENTLE REMINDER 
Many car shows offer trophies or cash prizes to the club with the most cars regis-
tered. 

With two clubs in Washington using the initials PCMC it can be confusing to those 

counting attendance and may void your entry being included. Please, always use 

either Pierce County Mustang Club or Pierce County M.C. on your entry form. 

Fun Facts: (Daily Extra on the back of 

a Calendar) 

“Just 15 years after it was introduced, 

pre-sliced bread was banned from store 

shelves by the U.S. government. World 

War II’s weaponry and other wartime 

necessities were considered more im-

portant than manufacturing bread-slicing 

machines, so U.S. residents had to do 

without sliced bread for a couple months 

in 1943.” 

Mustang Facts and History (from Geor-

gia on My Mind National Mustang 

Show) 

 On the original Mustang, Ford of-

fered optional power steering for 

about $80. 

 2008 Bullitt’s exhaust note was 

based on a digitally remastered DVD 

of the movie and as close to the 

original movie car as possible. 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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Trying to keep up with Mustang news? Here 

are a few items to check out.  

 

In the July Mustang Times: 

Well, certainly don’t miss the article about our 

Mustang Day Event last April. (I gave them the 

names of the photo contributors. Sorry they did-

n’t get in. Thank you Robert King and Peter 

Christian.) 

There is also an interesting article to help clear 

up what might be happening in 2019 with the 

Mustang. You can find out about the: 

  Mustang GT in “Need for Green ”  

 Bullitt as the 3rd tribute to Steve McQueen’s 

‘68 fastback  

 California Special in a limited-edition 

 Ecoboost with the addition of “Active-Valve 

Performance Exhaust” 

 Shelby GT350 with upgrades in mechanics, 

aerodynamics, and new colors—Velocity 

Blue and Ford Performance Blue 

 Shelby GT500 with what is anticipated at 

“over 700 horsepower.” Should get even me 

to meetings on time! 

 Cobra Jet with “only 68 available to com-

memorate the original CJ’s Super Stock win 

at the 1968 NHRA Winternationals.” 

 

Whew……..It would be something to see all 

these lined up in a show….or better, hear them 

parading down the street together. 

 

Planning a trip to Hershey, Pennsylvania? Visit 

the AACA Museum (auto history museum) 

where Mustangs will be on display through Oc-

tober 14th.  

News about the MOM (Mustang Owners’ Mu-

seum) - MOM’s Mustang Drive to 55! 

Check out downtheroadmarketing.com. There 

are photos of the museum being built and de-

tails about the drive that starts April 5 in Ren-

ton, Washington and ends on the 15th at Con-

cord, North Carolina. Three celebration events 

all on the same trip. 

 

For Fun: 

Google Gail Wise. Yes, she is the 3rd grade 

teacher that drove off the lot in a Skylight Blue 

Mustang convertible 2 days before they were 

advertised to the public. She still owns the car 

and today it is worth about $350,000. Not a bad 

investment. There is a video that shows what 

the car has been through. 

 

Keep sending me interesting news you have 

found. 

In the News and Other Information 

Got a topic you are curious about or 

know about? 

Send me your stories or ideas for topics 

by the 25th of the month! What do you 

want to know about?  

Send to:  pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Be the energy that you want to attract! 

Unknown 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
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Car Show—Part I 

Past Events 

Alright! I would say, “And so it begins!” but it has 

been happening all year. So I will say, “We are on 

the home stretch!” This is what happens each year at 

this time when we bring all of the items together that 

we have collected from sponsors, member dona-

tions, contributions from local 

businesses and community re-

sources. Nancy and Charlene 

count everything we have collect-

ed. We set it out on a table in 

boxes and bags and we stuff our 

Goody Bags for the show. Henry 

Ford with the assembly line 

would be proud. His may have 

only been 150’ to start but ours 

was the circumference of a dining 

room table. Songs were sung 

(opinions on quality will not be provid-

ed), jokes were made, fun was had and 

in 20 minutes the bags were 

stuffed….all 85 going to pre-registered 

participants for our show. 

Like what you see? Get those registra-

tions in early next year. 
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I know I have said this before, but thanks to the car 
show committee .... 
Wait – you already read this from Heidi. Thanks 

Heidi for covering so 
many of the great mo-
ments and people at 
our show. 
I would like to thank 
our Sponsors, without 
them we would not be 

able to support our show, our 
charities, and all the fun 
events PCMC does. 

We have more than one mem-
ber who sponsored a class or 
two or three, helped collect 
Goodie Bag items, and also donated items to our 
raffle or took on the task of all the printing – thank 

you! 

Thanks to our ven-
dors for the great 
food and coffee…
and great insur-
ance advice. 

Devona, Wendy, 
and Theron - thank 
you for bringing 

Gary’s Mustang for display – Gary is missed by 
many. 

Sister Pat and Diane – thanks for picking the win-
ners of the 50/50 and the Backpack Raffle. 

Thank you to all our volunteers. We had awesome 
members helping - from loading the truck to setting 
up, registering, parking cars, selling raffle tickets, 
selling t-shirts at the tack shack, raffles, volunteer 
refreshments, ballots, computers, 50/50 ticket sales, 
backpacks, the MCs, trophies, stocking the Freebie 
Table, pictures, kid’s ballots, cleaning the lot of trash 
and loading the truck back up, and driving the truck. 

Thank you to the members who 
donated raffle and goodie bag 
items. 

Thank you to the members who 
volunteered to try something new 
and to all who volunteered. 

Thank you to the members who hosted a car show 
meeting and for feeding the Car Show Committee. 

Thank you to the Car Show Committee for all the 
ideas and months of planning the show. 

We all worked hard to put on a great show. It could 
not have been done with out our members help – 
Thank You! 

Charlene Rivera 

Car Show Chair 

2018 Mustang & All Fords Round Up—Part II 
Submitted by Charlene Rivera 
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Club Picnic    

Organized by Charlene Rivera & Joanie Nordlund      Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

Thanks to all you joined us for the club's annu-
al picnic! 

 

We had lots of yummy food, hopefully you did-
n't miss out on trying the  potatoes - they were 
yummy - thanks Lenville  for the Deviled Eggs 
- Missy and Charlene Yum and don't forget the 
coleslaw! 

 

Beautiful ponies parked for all to see - we re-
ceived a few horn honks and of course the 
"Hey Look at Me" drive bys. 

 

The bounce house for the little ones, I think it 
is a Black Hole  - it sucks them in and we don't 
see them until they come to take it down. 

 

Who has the "slowest 
Mustang " for 2018 - con-
gratulations Tom Alpert! 
The title is yours! I'm sure 
Bill Ostruske -2017 winner 

will gladly pass it on. 

 

Who is the Champion Blind driver- Missy Will-
ert and the obstacle Course Navigator - Den-
nis Willert -Congrats to the daughter/dad 
team. They made a winning team! 

 

We had lots of time to visit and make new 
friends. 

 

See you next year! 
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Future Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: Mustangs Not Required,  

Enthusiasm Is! 

2018 Events  - Nothing to Do...Not Us! 

Club Cruises 

No Yakima Cruise in Sept. 

Sept 29 Wicked Fabrication 
Tour 

Oct 27 Treasure Hunt 

Nov 11 Veterans Day Cruise 

Dec 15 Fantasy Lights Cruise 

 

* Bold and blue are changes or 
additions 

 

FNDO 

Sept 21 Ben Dew’s 

Oct 19 The Hub (Puyallup) 

Nov 16 Buttered Bisquit (Bonney 
Lake) 

Dec 14 Main Garden (Main in 
Puyallup) 

 

 

 

 

Other Club Events 

Oct 13 Glass Blowing—Tacoma 

Oct 20 EFN 

Nov 3 Planning Mtg for 2019  

Dec 1 Santa Parade 

Dec 8 Holiday Party 

(Lots of other clubs put on shows 
that we attend as a group. See 
the calendar each month or look 
at the website for a listing of 
shows and other events we sup-
port.) 

July 20 FNDO—Round Table 

 

 

 

 

See you in September at 

Ben Dew’s 
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September 2018 
See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

 

Read A New Book Month, Piano Month & Childhood Cancer, Pulmonary Fibrosis, Ovarian 
Cancer Awareness Month and many others 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 World Beard 

Day 

Caffeine & 

Gasoline 

2 Calendar 

Adjustment Day 

3 Skyscraper 

Day 

4College Colors 

Day 

5 International 

Day of Charity  

6 Read a Book 

Day 

7Buy a Book 

Day (shouldn’t 

this come before 

Read a Book 

Day?) 

8 Star Trek 

Day 

9Worldwide 

Candle Lighting 

Day 

10 Swap Ide-

as Day 

11PCMC 

Board Mtg 6 

pm & Car 

Show Mtg 7pm 

both at Geise’s 

12 Chocolate 

Milkshake Day 

13 Positive 

Thinking Day 

14 Cream 

Filled Doughnut 

Day 

15 Felt Hat 

Day 

 

Job’s Daugh-

ter’s Show 

16 Wife Ap-

preciation Day 

(Did that happen 

again this year?) 

17Locate an 

Old Friend Day 

18 Respect 

Day 

PCMC Club 

Mtg 6:30 @ 

Korum 

19 Butter-

scotch Pudding 

Day 

20 Pepperoni 

Pizza Day 

21 World 

Gratitude Day 

PCMC FNDO 

Ben Dew’s 

22 Ice Cream 

Cone Day 

23 Checkers 

Day 

Yakima Show 

24 Family 

Day 

25 Cooking 

Day 

26 Fitness 

Day (of course 

because you 

cooked all day 

yesterday) 

27 Ancestor 

Appreciation 

Day 

28 Good 

Neighbor Day 

29 Biscotti 

Day  

 

Wicked Fabri-

cation Tour 

30 Pony Ex-

press Day 

Ponies in the 

Park—Lacey 

      

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, October 20th 

8:45am – Noon 
 

 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 

3318 – 92nd Street South 
Lakewood 

 
 

 

Must be 18 years of age. 
Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 

Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working 
in an unheated warehouse and comfortable shoes. 

 

 
Please contact Nancy Freeman 

By October 15th 

253-531-4624   cezar6321@msn.com 

 

 
 

“Be alert to give service.  

What counts a great deal in life is what we do for others.”           
                                                                       Anonymous 
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Treasure Hunt 

Cruise 2018 
 

 

SATURDAY October 27th 

McDonalds at I-5 and 512 

9:45AM Driver’s Meeting 

10:00AM Departure 

 

You will need ONE of the following items 

GPS, Phone with GPS, or a Map of Tacoma 

 

No Host Lunch to follow at an 

undisclosed location 

 

For more information please contact 

Charlene Rivera @ 

riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 

or  

360-292-8806 
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100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club & charities. 

Jay Jay & Butch 

Blodgett 

(continued on next page) 

The Todd Britten 

Family (Roger) 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Bill Norman 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club 
Newsletter Editor by the 28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter 

items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—
past events and view the library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: September 18, 2018 at Korum in 

Puyallup—6:30pm   

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking in the back. 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

The Olson  

Family 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

The Robbins  

Family 

Harley & Karen 

Edwards 

King/
Concannon 

Family 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

